
Dogs in Kennels Transfer of Ownership  
 

"This Council recognises that the safety of people and communities is paramount, 
and that any dog irrespective of breed or type may display aggression. 
   
However, this Council also recognises that the provisions, as set out within the 
Statutory Rule The Dangerous Dogs (Designated Types) Order (Northern Ireland) 
2024, under powers conferred by Article 25(1)(c) and (8) of The Dogs (Northern 
Ireland) Order 1983 (the 1983 Order), as relates to XL Bully dogs that make it an 
offence to rehome is unnecessary cruel. Restriction of rehoming, even by 
establishments such as rescue centres and animal shelters has led, as is leading 
to, the unnecessary destruction and euthanasia of healthy animals, which have no 
history of violence or aggression, and goes against the 'unnecessary suffering' 
clause in the Welfare of Animals Act NI 2011. 
 
Therefore this Council will write to the DAERA minister outlining our opposition to 
the continuation of the legislation as currently set out and asks that the Minister 
allow for managed rehoming by shelters and other specific animal rescue 
establishments, of dogs including those considered to be XL Bullies with no history 
of aggression or violence, to suitable owners, to prevent further animal suffering." 

 
 
Proposer: Councillor Anthony Flynn 
 
Seconder: Councillor Nicola Verner 
 
 


